

2019-2020学年湖南省衡阳市实验中学九年级(下)期中试卷

英语

注:满分为90分。

土	:一个人	アクタング		
10.00	、完刑	9填空。阅读下面的	的短文,掌握大意,	然后从A、B、C 三个选项中选择正确答案填
空	0			
	(On April 25, my clas	ssmates and I went l	niking together. It was almost thirty kilometers. At
	the be	eginning, we all felt	very (1)	. We talked to each other and sang songs happily.
	1	About two hours late	er, we became so thi	rsty and tired that we almost wanted to
	(2)	. But we	also wanted to chall	enge ourselves. The sun was burning like a fire and
	it was	s (3) ho	ot. Each step seemed	l to become heavier and heavier, but no one
	(4)	. We just	walked and walked,	heading for our destination.
		At noon, we made it	. We couldn't help s	houting and laughing. After an hour, we started to
	head	back home. Again, t	he journey seemed (to finish because it was such a
	long	way for us, but we k	cept going.	
	7	When there was only	y 1,500 meters left,	a pain (6) through my whole body. At
	that n	noment, I really war	nted to stop. But my	classmates encouraged me and gave me their full
	(7)	. With the	eir help, I finally rea	ched the end. You couldn't (8) how
	excite	ed I was.		
		Through this hiking	experience, I felt en	ergetic and more confident to meet challenges in
	the fu	ture. Although the o	difficulties we met in	n our journey scared (9), we still had a
	brave	heart and a strong v	will. There was no (that we could surely overcome
	anyth	ing.		
	(1)	A. angry	B. excited	C. sad
	(2)	A. give up	B. wake up	C. get up
	(3)	A. terribly	B. luckily	C. suddenly
	(4)	A. refused	B. ran	C. stopped
	(5)	A. impossible	B. important	C. necessary
	(6)	A. sent	B. walked	C. spread
	(7)	A. happiness	B. support	C. spirit
	(8)	A. expect	B. suppose	C. imagine
	(9)	A. us	B. me	C. them
	(10)	A. dream	B. doubt	C. ability

- 二、阅读下面的短文,并根据短文内容从下面方框内的六个选项中选择五个还原到文中,使短文意思通顺、结构完整。
- 2. Here is a famous story about the Great Wall of China. The story happened in the Qin Dynasty. It was a moving love story. (1)



One day, the emperor, Qin Shi Huang, ordered his soldiers (士兵) to capture (俘虏) some
young men. He sent the young men to build the Great Wall of China.
A young man named Fan Xiliang didn't want to get captured. (2) He had
nowhere to go and didn't know where to hide. When he heard the soldiers coming towards him,
he was terrified.
At that time, a woman named Lady Meng Jiang was passing by Fan Xiliang. She saw the
poor man and saved him. Fan Xiliang said thanks to Lady Meng Jiang. (3)
Later on they got married. Unfortunately, Fan Xiliang was found and captured. He was sent
to the Great Wall and worked there.
Lady Meng Jiang waited for her husband day and night. Winter came, but Fan Xiliang
failed to return.
(4) She took the warm clothes to the Great Wall, but she didn't find Fan
Xiliang.
Someone told her that Fan Xiliang had died and that he was buried in the Great Wall.
(5) She cried so sadly that a part of the Great Wall collapsed(倒塌) and she finally
found Fan Xiliang's body.
A. Lady Meng Jiang prepared some warm clothes for her husband.
B. They fell in love with each other.
C. Do you want to know more about the love story?
D. He ran away from his home and planned to hide somewhere.
E. Lady Meng Jiang stayed by the wall and kept crying day and night.
F. Her husband died at last.
1.
2.
3.
4.
5.

三、阅读下面的短文, 并根据短文内容回答所提问题。

3. Seeing blood in a horror movie might make you cover your eyes, but real blood isn't scary at all. In fact, blood is the gift of life and keeps us alive. That's why blood donors are considered lifesavers.

Blood donors are those giving blood—usually about 200 ml at a time — to blood banks or blood donation (捐赠) centers. Then the blood can be used for people in need. For example, someone may have lost blood in accidents, or have a serious illness that requires his blood to be replaced. Hospitals and blood banks store the blood and try to keep enough on hand.

Donating blood is not difficult. Medical workers ask donors several questions to make sure the blood is safe to use. Then the donors relax, often reading a magazine or talking as their blood is drawn. Afterward, the donors may receive some juice or water and maybe fruit to give them energy. The process is simple, not scary. Most people are able to donate blood again in several months if they wish.



To give blood, a person must be at least 18 years old and must meet certain other requirements. Students of all ages, though, can learn more about the donation process by visiting a local blood donation center. Donating blood is not only one of the easiest ways to save lives. It is also an easy way to help a community.

(1)	Why are blood donors considered lifesavers?
(2)	Who are blood donors?
(3)	Is donating blood difficult or easy?
(4)	What may donors receive to give them energy after donating blood?
(5)	How can students learn about the donation process?

四、阅读下面的短文,从每小题所给的A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。

4. Once upon a time, a wealthy old man lived alone in a big house. He was growing weaker day by day and was unable to take care of himself, so he decided to hire a nurse to help with housework and take care of him. One day, the old man interviewed two nurses — Anthony and Peter. Anthony happened to be a handsome young man, while Peter looked quite ordinary. The old man asked Anthony to make tea for him. After Anthony left, the old man turned to Peter and said, "Anthony has given me a very bad description of you. He said you are rude and untrustworthy. Is this correct?"

Peter thought for a minute and said, "If Anthony has a bad opinion of me, there must be something wrong with me. I should take some time to change these things." The old man was very impressed by Peter's character. Meanwhile, Anthony returned with a cup of tea for the old man. The old man sent Peter to make breakfast for him. He then turned to Anthony and told him, "Peter spoke very poorly of you while you were gone. What do you think about this?" After hearing this, Anthony became angry and started cursing (咒骂).

In the end, the old man hired Peter. Although Peter looked quite ordinary, he had impressive inner (内在) beauty.

- impressive inner (內在) beauty.

 (1) What did the old man want a nurse to do?

 A. Help with housework and look after him.

 B. Help with housework and look after his wife. C. Work as a doctor.

 (2) What did Anthony look like?

 A. Ordinary. B. Handsome. C. Old.

 (3) The old man told Peter that Anthony _____.

 A. had some bad words of him B. had praised him C. did not trust him
- (4) How did Peter react (反应) when he heard the old man's words?
 - A. He was angry. B. He took it seriously. C. He blamed Anthony.
- (5) What can we learn from the passage?
 - A. Ordinary people are more trustworthy. B. Handsome men must be good men.
 - C. Inner beauty is more important than appearance.



5. If you go shopping in any toy store, you can see clearly the different games and toys for boys and girls: there are a lot of pink toys on one side of the store for girls and dark colored cars, guns, and soldiers for boys. Some big stores with toys may even have a pink floor for girls and a blue floor for boys. In fact, it is difficult to buy a toy for a girl that is not pink.

Childhood, is very worried that most girls over the age of three are crazy about the color.

affect (影响) the choices and the decisions they will make in the future.

According to some scientists, this happens for two reasons. Firstly, most companies offer too

many products in pink. Also, many parents think their little daughter looks cute in pink. Sue

Palmer says that girls at this age cannot make proper decisions by themselves, but the pink can

Some people think that too much pink is bad for girls. Sue Palmer, writer of *Toxic*

Some parents are worried too. For example, Vanessa Holburn, thirty-two, who has two girls under the age of four. Their bedrooms are a sea of pink and Vanessa is not happy. "Pink says that you are soft and gentle. Blue says that you are strong and powerful. I want my daughters to be strong and powerful. I'm worried that pink will not help them with that," she says.

But not everyone thinks there's something wrong with pink. Grayson Turner is a father of three girls and he isn't worried at all, "People forget that things change all the time," he says. "My girls used to love pink when they were little but as they get older, they change." Turner explains that his twelve-year-old daughter never wears pink clothes anymore. "This love of pink is just a fashion and all fashions change," he adds. "It's only since the 1940s that people have started dressing girls in pink — before that it was a color for boys."

根据短文内宏 选择正确签案

以60人门谷,这什些伤谷来。			
(1)	How many reasons are there for most girls are crazy about pink?		
	A. Two.	B. Three.	C. Four.
(2)	2) Which of the following best shows the structure of the passage?		
	A. (1)(2)/(3)(4)	B. 1)/2/3/4	C. 1/23/4
(3)	The underlined wo	rd "that" in Paragra	ph 3 means
	A. being soft and	gentle B. being stre	ong and powerful C. being gentle but powerful
(4)	According to Gray	son Turner,	
	A. parents needn't	worry about pink to	bys B. all little kids love the color pink
	C. pink has alway	s been a color for gi	rls
(5)	The purpose of this	s passage is to	
	A. explain why gi	rls are crazy about t	he color pink
	B. make parents le	ess worried about th	e color pink

五、词汇运用。根据所给汉语或英语首字母写出短文中所缺英语单词。

C. show people's different opinions about the color pink

6.		Robots are one of the greatest (1)i	. They can do difficult and
	(2)_	(危险的) work for us. So (3)f_	robots haven't
	(4)_	(引起) any problems. They work for	us like servants all the time. People
	are s	surprised at the rapid development of robots. No one known	ows for certain. Perhaps there will be
	a wa	ar (5)b human beings and robots.	
	1		

4/6



	3.			
	4.	s		
	5.			
六	、综合	填空。阅读下面的	短文,在空白处填入一个适当的	词或填入括号中所给单词的正确
2-000	式。			
7.	Ι	Oo we need to wear r	nasks during outdoor (1)	(activity)? People do
			hen at home or outdoors as (2)	as there are no
			ell-ventilated (通风良好的). People	
		_	nasks when in crowded places such	
			aurants. People in high-risk areas sh	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
		al masks all (6)	time. Those (7)	have cold symptoms (症
		ch as (8)	(cough) or sneezing, or	
	(9)			irus are suggested to wear masks.
	\	e working in special	places such as hospitals, airports, pr	4c Door Arrange
	•	• •	al masks or respirators of grade KN	`
	1	s need to wear surgre	ai masks of respirators of grade ixiv	73/1473 Of above.
	2.			
	۷. د			
	ა. ₁			
	4. -		<u>-</u> ₹	
	5. ,		- 3	
	6. _			
	7.		- 3	
	8.		——————————————————————————————————————	
	9.			
	10.			
七	、补全	对话。根据下面的	对话情景,在每个空白处填上适	当的句子。使对话的意义连贯、
	整。			
8.	A: He	llo! I'm a reporter fro	om Mango TV. Nice to meet you. (1	
			7	<u> </u>
	B. S111	re. Any question is w	zelcome	
		you often go to the		
		s. I like movies very		
	A: (2)			?
		- Carlos Section (1994)	es a week. I just went to see the mo	vie <i>Aguaman</i> (海王) last night.
	A: (3)			7
		25	is an action movie, you know.	••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••
	Δ. (4)	iiaac iiic aiiiazca. It	9	
	A. (4)	about a sees sul-	the correct the server of the	
	B: If S	about a supernero w	ho saved the world.	



A: Sounds interesting. (5)
$\overline{\ ?}$
B: No. I watched it alone. But it's really worth watching.
1.
2.
3.
4.
5.
、书面表达。
为配合我市举行的"6.5世界环境日"万人骑自行车城区环游活动。请你根据提示要求写一
篇以"Lower Carbon (低碳), Happier Life"为主题的英语短文。(以上背景内容无需表述)
提示:
1. 在6月5日自己骑自行车上学,父母骑自行车上班;
2. 在家使用节能灯; 减少洗澡淋浴时间;
3. 将用过的课本留给下届学生;
4. 请你就此话题补充1-2点个人做法。
要求:
1. 不要逐词翻译;
2. 在文中不要提及真实的校名和姓名;
3. 词数80左右。
参考词汇:
节能灯energy-saving lamp, 用过的used, 下届lower grades
Lower Carbon, Happier Life